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Changing the PWDA Association to a Corporation
PEOPLE WITH DISABILITY AUSTRALIA BOARD

At the May meeting of the Governance Advisory Group (GAG) chaired by Vice President Stuart Mawbey, the GAG board members with President Craig Wallace and Co-CEO Matthew Bowden met with Darren Fittler, lawyer representing Gilbert + Tobin. On the agenda was the process of changing the association of PWDA to a corporation, a company limited by guarantee. 

Last year PWDA had advice from the New South Wales Fair Trading officers in the section that handles incorporated associations. They have told us that PWDA has outgrown the classification for incorporated associations. 
Our income, activities, membership and staffing levels no longer make us eligible to remain as this legal entity. The officers said that sooner or later an audit of incorporated associations will pick this up and at this point we would receive a formal notice to change our status to a company limited by guarantee moving from NSW Fair Trading to the Australian Securities & Investments Commission’s (ASIC) oversight.  We are acting now to ensure this transition happens on our own terms.  

At the last Annual General Meeting (AGM) of PWDA a motion was passed to the effect that PWDA become a company, a corporation. Gilbert + Tobin are now working for PWDA on a pro bono, meaning a free of charge basis to achieve this goal. PWDA are immensely grateful to Gilbert + Tobin for this enormous assistance.

Metamorphosis of PWDA – Caterpillar and Butterfly

There are a number of things to do in the get ready phase like notifying NSW Fair Trading and ASIC. We will also need to draft a new constitution, drawing on work already done by previous board members including Fiona Given, Heidi Forrest and Kristy Trajcevski.
Darren referred to the process as like the metamorphosis from a caterpillar to a butterfly. We are essentially the same being corporately but we get beautiful new wings. 
What does “Limited by Guarantee” mean?

There will be a nominal guarantee amount members will be called on to pay if the company folds, and this could be set as low as a one dollar ($1.00). This guarantee is drawn from members if PWDA as a company has to close, go into liquidation and cannot pay its bills. It is not a membership fee.  It would only have to be paid in the event that PWDA decided to wind down or liquidate at some time in the future.  
The guarantee amount will be included in the constitution and the constitution has to be agreed upon by the members at the next AGM in November. If it is not agreed upon, we cannot become a company.
PWDA will have to do a number of things under corporation law, like keep an up to date membership list, however we already do many of the things that we are required to do and we are reviewing others to see how we might comply.

PWDA will need a clause in the constitution that all current members as of the date we become a company, will be members of the company moving forward. We will need to inform members of the new guarantee of a $1 and say if they do not want to continue as members with PWDA they can opt out and resign.

PWDA has many processes to ensure the organisation would not trade insolvent, our financial position is stable and it’s very unlikely this provision would need to be drawn on in the foreseeable future. 

Accessible Format

Our membership can remain online and free but we will need revised membership guidelines to reflect our company status. Darren has worked with a number of organisations to revise constitutions as part of a successful company transition. PWDA will opt to have a constitution user’s guide in accessible format to suit many of our members.
Communication Vital

It is vital that the board communicate to members all these new changes. We must take the members on the journey with us. Darren has wide experience and can spot any contradictions or inconsistencies that the current constitution may have. Gilbert + Tobin will help PWDA modernise and be flexible.

As Vice President of PWDA I am pleased to have Gilbert + Tobin helping us, especially free of charge. I am working to coordinate our move towards a company status as chair of the Governance Advisory Group. I am also standing on the shoulders of giants of the previous board members, and my current GAG team are ready to communicate to members at all times.

The Governance Advisory Group would be keen to hear any comments, concerns or questions that people have. 

Please contact me by email if you have any questions. 

stuart.mawbey1@bigpond.com 
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Stuart Mawbey

Vice President People with Disability Australia
Chair of the Governance Advisory Group
